
TWO LIGHTS 
Rotary Club of South Portland – Cape Elizabeth 

October 17, 2012 
 
 
UPCOMING PROGRAMS: 
 
October 24 – LuAnn Ballesteros, Director of Government Relations for Jackson Laboratory. 
 
October 31 – NO MEETING (but see all your choices for Saturday, October 27 below!) 
 
ASSIGNMENTS 

Oct. 24   Nov. 7   Nov. 14 
Song  O’Hare   Phillips   Ray 
Invocation Barker   Butterworth  Callahan 
Raffle Gift Redman  Riemensnider  Roberts 
Conductor Roberts  Russell   Santos 
 
 
MARK YOUR CALENDAR: 
 
October 27 – work party (9-1) at Partners for World Health. Rumor has it that door prizes will 
include an iPhone 5 and a Toyota Prius. 
 
October 27 – District Foundation Seminar at Lake Region HS, Bridgton. Our club will pay the 
registration fee, which includes the cost of refreshments (is it true that refreshments will include 
champagne and a 5-course gourmet meal that will rival the Harvest on the Harbor?) 
 
October 27 – And speaking of Harvest on the Harbor, Sybil could once again use volunteers at 6:30 
to collect leftover gourmet food for the Food Cupboard. 
 
November 3 – Dedication of skating shelter at Mill Creek Park at 10 a.m. 
 
 
What’s New With Our Members 
 
Congratulations to Eric and Kristin Segee, who have sold their house in 
Bangor and can now start house-hunting in the Portland area. 
 
 
The Skating Shelter is Finally Done!! - The City of South Portland plans to dedicate the rebuilt 
Mill Creek Park and our Rotary Skate Shelter on Saturday, November 3 at 10 a.m. Our donation 
of the Shelter, with a value in excess of $25,000 is part of our commemoration of the Club's 50th 



anniversary. The Shelter was paid for via a very successful Winter Festival last February. In 
addition, SMMC, Port Harbor Marine, Hammond and Rotary member “sweat equity” made it 
possible. We thank Dan Mooers for his vision and hard work to make this a successful project. 
 
 
Stride for the Cure – Thank you to the following volunteers who didn’t have enough sense to 
come in out of the rain, oh, I mean who sacrificed their Sunday morning to help make this 
fundraiser for the Maine Cancer Society a big success (with 1,500 walkers!): 
 
 Randy Smith 
 Jason Seymour 
 Michelle Danois 
 John Talty 
 Brian Murphy 
 Nils Noren 
 Paul Butler 
 Jack Roberts 
 Jim Russell 
 John Thibodeau 
 Sybil Reimensnider 
 Bob Flynn 
 
Raffle – One of our guests, Lynn Golder, a nursing professor at SMCC, was the lucky winner of 
a gift certificate to the Good Table donated by Kathy Ray. 
 
Partners for World Health Mission to Peru.  Elizabeth McLellan, along with 4 of the 6 
nursing students who went on the trip to Peru (Tarka, Holly, Emily and Ed) spoke about PWH 
and the August trip to the mountains outside of Cuzco, Peru. The team brought medical supplies 
and equipment rescued from the Maine waste stream with them and trained Peruvian health 
workers in the use of the supplies and equipment. Also providing medical services on the trip 
was friend-of-the-club Dr. Hector Tarazzo. This was the second mission to Peru for PWH, which 
has also sent missions to Tanzania, Libya during the civil war, and other countries in Africa and 
Latin America. The travel cost for the nursing students was partially funded by a $3,000 donation 
from our club. 
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